
 

 

 

 CITY OF BALTIMORE     Mayor’s Office of Employment Development 
 

                     Brandon M. Scott, Mayor                      Jason Perkins-Cohen 

          Director 

          417 E, Fayette Street, Suite 468 

          Baltimore, MD  21202 
 

The Honorable President and Members 

of the Baltimore City Council 

Room 409, City Hall 

100 N. Holiday Street 

Baltimore, Maryland 21202 

 

RE: City Council Bill, 21-0005R 

Dear President and City Council Members,  

This report is submitted by MOED in response to City Council Resolution 21-0005R. The purpose 

of this resolution is to request that the Department of General Services provide the City Council 

with an update on how employees of DGS have been keeping City-owned buildings clean during 

the COVID-19 pandemic and post information about cleaning schedules in these buildings.  

Council Resolution 21-0005R calls on the Department of General Services to provide members of 

the Baltimore City Council an update on how the agency has worked to sanitize city-owned 

facilities over the course of the pandemic. 

With the exception of the Benton Building, DGS does not have any responsibility at MOED. 

MOED buildings are maintained by MOED’s Facilities Department and are cleaned regularly by 

the MOED Facilities team. 

Additionally, MOED staff continues to work on modified work schedules, maintain social 

distancing, and follow all health screening and mask protocols when working inside of buildings.   

 

Sincerely,  

 

Jason Perkins-Cohen 

Director  
 

 

 


